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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO: 59-A

COMMITTEE: Housing and Buildings

	TITLE: A Local Law amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to required disclosures by persons making buyout offers
	SPONSORS: Council Members Cornegy, Lancman, Kallos, Rosenthal and Perkins



[bookmark: _GoBack]SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. No. 59-A would expand the existing written disclosure requirement for building owners contacting rent-regulated tenant to offer a buy-out by requiring them to also provide information about median asking rents in the same community district and further apprising the tenant of the risks that the tenant may not be able to rent a similar unit in the same community district. The bill would also require the Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD) to submit to the Mayor and the Council and make publically available online, an annual report that details the median asking rents for dwelling units, disaggregated by Community District and, if available, by the number of bedrooms. This bill would also require persons making buyout offers to make certain disclosures.
 
EFFECTIVE DATE: This legislation would take effect on October 15, 2019, except that HPD’s annual reporting requirement would take effect immediately, with its first report due no later than September 1, 2019.
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2021
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY20

	FY Succeeding Effective FY21
	Full Fiscal Impact FY21

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because existing resources would be used by HPD to implement its provisions.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION:  	New York City Council Finance Division	
 			         
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Sarah Gastelum, Principal Financial Analyst 
					
ESTIMATED REVIEWED BY:	Noah Brick, Assistant Counsel
Chima Obichere, Unit Head 
				
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the full Council on January 31, 2018 as Intro. No. 59 and was referred to the Committee on Housing and Buildings (Committee). A hearing was held by the Committee on December 13, 2018, and the bill was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 59-A, will be considered by the Committee on May 7, 2019. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 59-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on May 8, 2019.
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